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Medical Board Suspends License of Charles R. Massey Jr., M.D., of 

Fredericksburg 

A panel of the Texas Medical Board suspended the license of Charles R. Massey Jr., M.D., 
license number G5341, after determining that Dr. Massey’ continuation in the practice of 

medicine presents a continuing threat to the public welfare.  

The temporary suspension hearing took place Friday, June 13, under the Board’s authority, 
granted by S.B. 104 of the 78th Legislature, to suspend or restrict a physician’s license without 

notice when it determines the physician’s continuation in practice would constitute a continuing 
threat to the public welfare. The suspension took effect immediately.  

The action was based on the following findings: Dr. Massey was the subject of an investigation 

based on a complaint that he was prescribing human growth hormone and other substances 
without medical necessity. When board staff subpoenaed the medical records, Dr. Massey 
refused to provide them. The panel found that Dr. Massey’s intentional obstruction and/or 

interference with the Board’s investigation, through his refusal to produce records per subpoena, 
violate Board regulations and present a continuing threat to public safety.  

The length of a temporary suspension is indefinite and it remains in effect until the board takes 

further action.  
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